
 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #4 
Lake Grace District High School 

Thursday 20th March 2025 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

Term 1 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

 
Faction Swimming 

Carnival 

Friday 21st March 

 
Year 7 & 10 

Immunisations 

Wednesday 26th March 

 
Interschool Swimming 

Carnival @ Ravensthorpe 

Friday 28th March 

 
P & C Meeting 

Monday 31st March 

@7pm in Padley Room 

 
Rock Your Socks 

World Down  

Syndrome Day 

Friday 4th April 

  
Highschool Assembly 

Thursday 10th April @ 

2.10pm 

 
Last Day of Term 1 

Friday 11th April  

  

On Thursday 6th March the years 8-10         

students had a career taster program which 

is run through SIDE. The industries which had 

trainers attend were hairdressing, carpentry 

and hospitality. The students were taken 

through what it takes to become trained in 

these areas. The presenters were very    

knowledgeable and keen to answer any 

questions we had. We were put into 3 

groups and rotated through each skillset. 

SCHOOL HOURS 

Wednesday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Monday,Tuesday, Thursday & 

Friday 

8.45am—3.00pm 
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Career Taster Continued... 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 
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Message from Administration 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 

Hello Lake Grace District High School Community,  

On Thursday of Week 6 the Year 8-10’s were visited by The Career 

Taster Road Show. It was an incredible opportunity for the students to gain a little insight in to some possible future 

career options. The students really enjoyed the day and learnt a great deal! 

Last week NAPLAN commenced with the help of Mrs Wendy O’Neill and Mrs Desmond. NAPLAN stands for ‘The 

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy’ and is a national assessment taken annually in March. 

Students are assessed in reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and             

mathematics. 

NAPLAN is delivered by ACARA (Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority). Each state has a test 

administration authority who is responsible for the delivery and implementation of NAPLAN in their state. 

NAPLAN is undertaken for several reasons including public accountability for schools, teachers and students. It is a 

national assessment to measure a student’s skills in literacy and numeracy at the time of the tests. The results of this 

testing inform the government of each school’s ranking against national standards as well as the national             

standards compared to international standards. Parents can see their child’s level compared to the national 

standards and determine if there are any areas of focus which the student can improve. Results from NAPLAN  

provide insight into what learning areas students are struggling in and where improvements could be made. 

Today Mrs Lisa O’Neill has co-ordinated the students to take part in the Closing the Gap initiative. During period 4, 

each class  went outside to sit in a yarning circle. Classes sat and had discussions, read indigenous books and 

soaked up the autumn sunshine. 

This week is also Harmony Week and Miss Brodie and some students have collaborated to hang the beautifully 

hand painted Harmony Week Banner in the gazebo. Classes have incorporated Harmony Week themes into some 

lessons to celebrate Australian multiculturalism.  

Good Luck to all the students participating in the faction swimming carnival tomorrow. Thank you to all staff who 

organised and assisted in co-ordinating on the day. Thank you also to all volunteers helping out tomorrow, the day 

wouldn’t happen without you!  

Next week the lucky Year 7 & 10’s are getting a visit from Kate Furphy our new school nurse to receive                   

vaccinations. Kate has taken over from Nurse Laura and will be visiting our school to promote a healthy lifestyle. 

On Thursday the 3rd April the Highschool Students will partake in an excursion called Illuminate the Day. Illuminate 

Education Australia designs and delivers engaging and intensive education experiences that combine design 

thinking, entrepreneurship, social and ethical understanding, business and personal development into every single 

impactful learning opportunity. We bring our passion, industry knowledge and education experience together into 

something that makes a positive impact for everyone we work with – young people, teachers and their wider 

community.  

Best wishes,       

LGDHS Administration  

https://clueylearning.com.au/en/naplan/
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Message from The Chaplain: Brodie Simmons 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 

Canteen Roster Term 1 2025   

24/03/2025 Phebe Reidy Kelly Gooch Carey Higgins 

31/03/2025 Teneeka Morgan Kiah King Elise Bell 

07/04/2025 Nicola Kuchling Anton Kuchling Courtney Withnell 

Hello Lake Grace District High School Community,  

This week we put up the Harmony Week banner made by students to celebrate our diversity. Check out the            

artwork if you haven't yet. 

Over the last few weeks, some of us have been having fun colouring in cute pictures during lunch break. The 

quote of the day from one: '' I like school but I don't like recess or lunch except for when I do colouring". 

Best wishes,       

Brodie Simmons |  Chaplain 

Canteen Roster 

Secondary Assistance Scheme 



 

 

Faction Swimming Carnival 

The P&C is taking the stress out of the day for our parents and volunteers by putting on lunch orders for our Faction 

Swimming Carnival, I’m sure they will be delicious, and our hungry little swimmers will be delighted.  Orders closed 

on Wednesday 19th of March so hopefully you managed to get your orders in.  I would like to thank our canteen 

coordinators Chloe McDougall and Elise Bell for not only organising the canteen but volunteering in the kitchen on 

the day. Evelyn Oatridge has also volunteered to help and we would also like to thank her! 

We would like to wish all the kids attending the Faction Swimming Carnival the best of luck and hope you have lots 

of fun.   

Year 5/6 Camp coming up 

With the year 5/6 School Camp coming up in May, keep your eyes out for any of the great fundraising events 

these parents and kids are putting together, there sounds like lots of great ideas going around, so hopefully some 

of them tickle your fancy. 

Sign Up 

We know so many of our families want to help with School, P&C and Community events, but often you might miss 

a post, and it can be hard to stay in the loop of where your volunteering time is needed.  So, to try and make 

things a little easier in this department, Lake Grace DHS P&C is trialing using a web-based program called           

SignUp.com, we can put in what event is needing volunteers and it’s as simple as scanning the QR Code and  

signing up.   

Below is the QR code for the Blue Light Disco, which the P&C is needing volunteers for the canteen.  So, if you’re 

available to help on the night, give the code a scan and Sign Up! 

BLUE LIGHT DISCO CANTEEN 

Please sign up! 

 

Scan this code with your smartphone camera now: 

 

 

 

Seniors Luncheons Come to a Close 

Times are changing and recently we were contacted by the CWA about the future of the Seniors Luncheon.  Due 

to the lack of numbers attending seniors’ lunches and the fact the Hospital are putting on a lovely lunch once a 

month the regular seniors’ luncheon will fold.  The CWA will hold two through the year; one for Mother's Day and 

the other for Melbourne Cup Day. 

Lake Grace branch would like to thank you and your volunteers so much for the support you have provided for 

the last 50 years that the lunches have been going. 

Kind Regards 

Sarah Clarke|P & C President 
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Message from P&C President: Sarah Clarke 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 
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Hello Lake Grace District High School Community,  

Gastroenteritis is currently present in town. Gastroenteritis, or ‘gastro’ is a common condition in children of all ages. 

It occurs when the bowel is infected by a virus or bacteria. Symptoms include diarrhoea, vomiting, stomach 

cramps and sometimes, fever.  

Most cases in children are not serious, but it is very important to make sure that a child with gastro receives 

enough fluid. 

 

If your child has gastro, keep them away from school for 48 hours after vomiting and diarrhoea have stopped. If 

symptoms persist see your family doctor. 

 

The easiest way to prevent gastro is to make sure  everyone in the family washes their hands regularly, especially 

before eating and after going to the toilet. 

 

For more information go to:  
http://www.public.health.wa.gov.au/2/597/2/gastroenteritis.pm 

 

Best wishes,       

Kate Furphy|School Nurse 

Message from the School Nurse: Kate Furphy  

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.public.health.wa.gov.au%2F2%2F597%2F2%2Fgastroenteritis.pm&data=05%7C02%7CMaggie.prater%40education.wa.edu.au%7C82252e0e29734bdbde4008dc43dabf9b%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C
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Parenting Connection Courses 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room 

View into Room 2: Year 1/2 with Miss Brooks 
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